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BACKGROUND: Inresponse toconcerns aboutinequity, and theeconomicand social impactof
some health insurance plans’ failure toprovide contraceptive benefits, legislation was introduced
in1998 requiring plans toprovide suchbenefits. The legislation was referred totheDepartment
ofHealth forreviewunderthemandatedhealth benefits reviewprocess setforth instatute.

The Departmentof Healthissueditsfinal report inJanuary1999. The report analyzes the
efficacy ofthemandate,and its social and financial impact, and concludes that legislation should
be enactedmandatingcontraceptive services forall state regulated health plans.

Alsoin1998, theOffice oftheInsurance Commissioner (OIC) conducteda surveytodetermine
the levelof reproductive healthbenefit coveragein healthinsurance plansmarketed in
Washington.Among theOIC findings was that50 percent of theplanscovercontraceptive
services insome form,and that30 percent ofall plans and 22 percent ofeligible enrollees have
"core" contraceptive coverage.

SUMMARY: A health planissued toindividuals orgroupsmay notrestrict an enrollee’s access
to prescription contraceptive drugsand devicesifthe planotherwise provides benefits for
prescription drugs, ortooutpatient contraceptive services if theplanotherwise provides benefits
foroutpatient health services. The termsand conditions ofcoverage forcontraceptives must be
the same as the termsand conditions of coverageforotherprescription drugs,devices, or
outpatient health careservices coveredundertheplan.
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